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BBE/IEHUNE

B kadecTBe BBeneHms K OTUeTy oOCepBATOpHH 3a
2015 roj Xo4y IpUBECTH CJIOBA, CKa3aHHbIE MHOIT Ha y4e-
HoMm cosere 21 mexabps 2015 rozga.

Ceroans s CKJIaABIBAIO ¢ cebs OpeMsi, BO3JIOKEHHOE
ua MeHs B Oypraom 1993 romxy. Coxkasrero, 910 TPUXOINAT-
Cs YXOJIUTH, KOTJA IIePeJi HAMU BO3HUKJIA HOBBIE BBI3O-
BBI, CBsA3aHHbIe ¢ pedpopmoit Poccuiickoit akasemMun Ha-
yk. Ha HOBOE pyKOBO/ICTBO 06CEpBATOPUN B CJIE/LYIOIIEM
TOJTy JISIKET KOJIOCCAJIbHASI OTBETCTBEHHOCTH KaK BHYT-
PH, TaK U BHE €€, U BCE MbI JIOJI2KHBI HAJIESIThCs, YTO OHO C
yerexoM Oynet Hectu ee. OHAKO 06CEPBATOPUST CETOIHS
CTOUT Ha IPOYHOM OCHOBAHUU, ITIOCTPOEHHOM TPYIAMU
npeamecTBeHHNKOB. Kostektus CAO onbiTen n coasian-
cupoBat, CAO — 310 Jiy4mmmii crjiaB aCTPOHOMOB, UHIKe-
HEPOB U TEXHWKOB B OTEYECTBEHHOI HAYKE, U S YBEPEH B
HAIEM JAJIbHEHIIeM TPOIBETAHNMN.

X049y BBIPA3UTh TPU3HATEIHHOCTH MOUM IIEPBBIM Ha-
craBHUKaM — nnepBoMy aupektopy .M. KomnbLioBy u aka-
nemuky FHO.H. [Tapuiickomy, a Tak»Ke MOMM COpPATHUKAM
10 JIeJIy, ¢ KOTOPBIMH MBI BMECTE IIPOIILIM STOT HEIPO-
CTOil Iy Th, U, OCOOEHHO, — CBOMM JIPY3bsiM, KOTOPBIE IIPO-
SABJISLIN BeJIMYAlIIee TePIeHNe U MOHNMAHNE 110 OTHOIIIEe-
HUIO KO MHE BCE TU T'OIBI.

Xouy Beipasuth KoutektuBy CAQO, or mmern KOTO-
poro s JIeficTBOBaJI B TedeHHUe 22 JieT U 8 MeCHAIEB, CBOIO
IyOOKYIO OJIAN0JJADHOCTD 33 HEM3MEHHYIO IOJIJIEPIKKY,
KOTOPYIO OH OKa3bIBAJI MHE ITPU BBITIOJTHEHIN MOEH 3a/1a-
9d, ¥ 32 MHOTOYWCJIEHHBIE MTPOSABJICHUS €r0 OJIar0CKIIOH-
HOCTHU K CBOEMY CJIyTe.

I0.I0. Baaeaa

INTRODUCTION

As an introduction to the Observatory report 2015,
I would like to cite the words I said at the session of our
Academic Council on December, 21, 2015.

Today I lay down a burden put on me in the turbu-
lent year 1993. I regret that I have to leave when we face
new challenges related to the reform of Russian Academy
of Sciences. In the next year, a huge responsibility will
rest with new SAQ’s leaders both inside and outside the
Observatory, and we all should hope that they will suc-
ceed in bearing it. But today the Observatory stands on
a stable foundation created by their predecessors. The
SAO team is experienced and balanced. SAO is the best
alloy of astronomers, engineers and technicians in our
national science, and I am sure in our further prosperity.

I want to express gratitude to my first tutors - the
first director I.M. Kopylov and academician Yu.N. Par-
ijskij, and to my team-mates who shared this difficult
way with me, and especially to my friends who have
been showing the greatest patience and understanding
to me during all these years.

I want to express my deep gratitude to the SAQO’s
staff on behalf of which I was acting during 22 years and
8 months for its continued support given to me in the
fulfilling of my duty and for numerous manifestations of
favors to their servant.

Yu. Yu. Balega



